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COMPASS

Council discusses HCD response following first review
of draft Housing Element

By Lou Fancher

Planning Director Greg Wolff,
during a presentation to the
Lafayette City Council at its
Oct. 24 meeting, highlighted
comments from the California
Department of Housing and
Community Development’s 13-
page letter dated Sept. 29 in
response to the 6th Cycle Draft
Housing Element submitted in
June. He said although several
items did not need immediate
action or needed clarification
before being brought back to
the council for consideration,
the response from HCD in-
cluded extensive comments.

Housing consultant Diana
Elrod said the letter was “av-
erage size” relative to others
she has seen for nearby cities
in the county. Several items of
inquiry were similar to other
jurisdictions, she said, “so
Lafayette is not alone in being
asked for more information by
the HCD.”

The items, organized in
categories according to need-
ing consideration, requiring
more information, or HCD’s
long list of updates that do not
require immediate action by
council were rated by staff as
to the level of difficulty in
meeting the request or re-
sponding. Several items, Elrod
indicated, had “significant dif-
ficulty” involved in executing

them.

Regarding the programs
submitted by the city in the
housing element draft, the
comments asked for solid
commitments on when a pro-
gram would be discussed by
the council and timelines for
the decisions involved and an-
ticipated completion dates.
Staffing levels and resources
may need to be adjusted ear-
lier in the cycle than previ-
ously planned, suggested
Elrod.

The staff have already
asked HCD for clarification in
several areas as to what is
sought. Elrod noted that the
Bay Area is being held to
higher standards than juris-
dictions in Southern California
and staff plans to request spe-
cific examples of acceptable
responses that are not drawn
from Southern California be-
fore making any recommen-
dations for updates to the
council.

HCD’s questions about in-
ventory made in the comment
letter addressed the BART site
housing development plans in
particular. Elrod said the com-
ments indicated “a limited un-
derstanding of the site and the
city’s intentions.” Also, the
lengthy list of issues do not
address the city’s standing in
the BART TOD (Transit-
Oriented Development) plan,
so staff hopes to better under-

stand what HCD is seeking, in-
stead of interpreting the re-
sponses. She said the BART
plan is “one of the heaviest
lifts” the city will have and
council will need to discuss
what is realistic and the op-
tions if they are unable to
meet HCD’s requirements.

Vice Mayor Carl Anduri
asked about the timeline of
the two 90-day review periods,
since HCD took the full 90-days
for the first review and the fi-
nal report is due Jan. 31, 2023.
“Unless I'm missing some-
thing, how do we get a re-
sponse to them and get (an-
other 90-day) review?”

Elrod said there are many
moving parts, including certi-
fication of the EIR before it
can be adopted, and the tim-
ing is such that it is likely the
city will receive a second re-
view, but one that is less ex-
tensive. HCD’s guidelines, or
“moving goalposts,” she said
have made the process com-
plex for all jurisdictions. The
takeaway she is hearing from
other cities is the more they
move towards resolution and
keep HCD informed of the
progress, the better. According
to Elrod, HCD is looking for
real commitments with a real
path for a development of the
BART site that is planned to
occur within the next eight
years. She said nothing in the
HCD response indicates that

they are likely to deny or dis-
allow any of the sites. Elrod
believes more documentation
and details are required for
HCD approval.

Asked about the two sites
other than BART included in
the inventory, Elrod and Wolff
said they are located in the
parking lot behind the
Methodist Church and a con-
solidation of parcels at Golden
Gate Way and First Street.

Council Member Susan
Candell asked about staffing
needed to complete the neces-
sary document and planning.
The work requires staff ex-
pertise, meaning adding new
staff is not an immediate solu-
tion. With 56 bills passed re-
cently that deal with housing
requirements, Wolff said new
hires are scarce, searches have
not “born fruit,” and relying
more on in-house resources is
something they will need to
implement. Already, various
departments within the staff
are working in tandem and
sharing information and re-
sources for greatest efficiency.
Council members suggested
the staff rely on council mem-
bers, experts and consultants
in the community and anyone
else available to assist in the
public process of executing the
final report that must be com-
pleted by Jan. 31, 2023.

Council Member Wei-Tai
Kwok asked if work on a Plan

B should begin in the event
that Lafayette’s Plan A is re-
jected by HCD. Wolff said the
calculus to satisfy the regional
housing element requirements
have been discussed, the uni-
verse of sites possible is com-
plete, and if it happened that
Plan A failed to be accepted
due to HCD’s concerns about
the BART site, any Plan B
would not have to start at
ground zero.

Public comments sup-
ported developing a Plan B,
but said arguments and any
possible legal action related to
comments from members of
the council —- who expressed
that the housing element
numbers were unfair and
overly burdensome — would
waste time and not be
successful.

Council Member Gina
Dawson noted that timelines
and schedules need to work in
parallel and asked if the EIR
should be prioritized. Wolff
said it needs to be both prongs
and “acted on as quickly as
possible.” Wolff said the goal
is to bring more detailed in-
formation back to the council
at the next regular meeting.
Mayor Teresa Gerringer
thanked the staff for the up-
date and the public for their
comments and said the coun-
cil would look forward to the
next steps in the process.

City seeks input on road safety

In an effort to eliminate
deaths and serious injuries on
Lafayette streets, the city of
Lafayette is seeking commu-
nity input on transportation
safety to develop a Local
Roadway Safety Plan (LRSP)
and is welcoming ideas for

making Lafayette streets safer
as well as identifying where
residents have felt unsafe
when walking, driving, biking
or rolling.

A mapping activity has
been created where residents
can follow online prompts to

pinpoint the locations across
Lafayette where they have felt
safe or unsafe, provide ideas
for making streets safer for
everyone, and share stories
about traffic safety. The map-
ping activity will be available
through Nov. 20 at

https://bit.ly/LRSPmap

To view more information
about the Local Roadway
Safety Plan, visit www.love-
lafayette.org/roadsafetyplan.

If you need assistance or
want to provide more detailed
information, contact

Lafayette’s Transportation and
Circulation Program Manager,
Patrick Golier

at PGolier@ci.lafayette.ca.us.

-- J. Wake
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